

École Ross Road School

2875 Bushnell Place, North Vancouver, B.C. V7J 2Y9

Phone: (604) 903-3750 **Fax**: (604) 903-3751

Email: rossroad@sd44.ca

http://nvsd44.bc.ca/schoolsites/RossRoad.aspx

Monday Message

2019-11-04

Dear Ross Road Parents and Guardians,

This week in an important week for students as we will recognize Remembrance Day in an assembly this Friday. This assembly is student-led with a variety of classroom contributions.

All students will receive a poppy to wear during the assembly. **Donations for poppies will be collected by your classroom's teacher up to, and including Friday**. All donations collected are in support of Canada's Veterans and their families. We thank you for any contribution you are able to make.

Grade 7 Basketball Tournament at Argyle

Players were provided with tournament information from Mme. Lovegrove. It is also posted to the Ross Road website. Please contact Mme. Lovegrove if you need more information. clovegrove@sd44.ca

Kindergarten Registration 2020-2021

Registration for 2020/2021 kindergarten opens November 4, 2019 at 8:30 a.m. and runs until December 13, 2019 at 4:30 p.m. Registration must be done in person at the central registration office – 2121 Lonsdale Ave (2nd floor). Office hours: 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday to Friday. All proper documentation must be submitted (see website for details). For more details, visit www.sd44.ca/Schools/StudentRegistration

The Card Project

All of the amazing art has been uploaded and the website is ready for orders.

- 1. Go to www.TheCardProject.ca
- 2. Click on "TO ORDER"
- 3. Click on "USE MY SCHOOL ACCESS CODE" and enter our School Access Code: BR97.

- 4. Find your child's class (use the dropdown menu to find the division and teacher) and then enter your child's first name.
- 5. You can personalize your products (if you wish) and then order the cards and products you like.

Please note the following important dates:

Deadline for Priority Orders is Sunday, November 12, 2019 and the cards and products will be delivered the week of November 25 to 29, 2019.

The Sample Card should be delivered sometime this week.

If you have any questions or need assistance with orders, please contact:

Marcelle at The Card Project: Marcelle@TheCardProject.ca; or

Michele, PAC Coordinator for The Card Project: mikeandmichele2009@live.ca

The PAC thanks you for your participation in this great fundraiser.

Grade 4/5 Parents-Winter Fair

The annual Ross Road School Winter Fair on Thursday December 12th is YOUR event to organize, but it's *at risk of not going ahead this year*. The kids love this fun event and it generates thousands of dollars for the school. Let's come together and make it happen! Please contact Beck Williams to join a planning committee or volunteer beckwilliams01@gmail.com

Quebec Exchange Winter Fundraising Campaign

Reminder that the Ross Road students in Grade 7 French Immersion are asking for your help to raise funds for their trip to Quebec this winter! Add up your total costs from all three order sheets and submit your forms and submit one cheque for the total amount payable, to Ross Road School. **The deadline for all three fundraisers is Friday November 15th**. Delivery will be the first week of December, details to follow. Please return your order forms and payment to the school. There will be a basket at the front office. For Purdy's orders, please add the 5% tax. If you have any questions, please contact Nichole at nicrands@gmail.com

Dates to note:

November 4-Grade 7 Boys Basketball at Upper Lynn November 5-Grade 7 Girls Basketball at Boundary November 6-Axis Theatre presentation in the gym November 8-Remembrance Day assembly November 11-No School for Remembrance Day November 12-15 Grade 6 to Outdoor School

Once again the District update on road closures remain the same as last week.

Kind regards,

Kate Lechleiter, Principal Jason Haywood, Vice Principal

klechleiter@sd44.ca jhaywood@sd44.ca